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Social Security Legislation Amendment (Public Housing 
Tenants' Support) Bill 2013 

Portfolio: Social Services 
Introduced: House of Representatives, 29 May 2013 
Status: Lapsed at end of 43rd Parliament 
PJCHR comments: Eighth Report of 2013, tabled 19 June 2013 
Response dated: 26 June 2013 

Information sought by the committee 

3.40 The committee sought further information: 

 whether compulsorily directing how social security payments are to be 
spent was consistent with the right to privacy; 

 why it was necessary to enable deductions for up to 12 months after a 
person had satisfied their debt for the amount of rent or household 
utilities; and 

 whether the compulsory deduction of social security payments from 
public housing tenants, but not from other social security recipients 
(who may also be in rent/mortgage arrears) was consistent with the 
right to non-discrimination. 

3.41 The former Minister's response is attached. 

Committee’s response 

3.42 The committee thanks the former Minister for his response. The committee 
considers that most of its concerns have been satisfied by the information provided 
in the response.   

3.43 The committee, however, retains concerns about the broad powers 
conferred by the bill to extend compulsory deductions for a further 12 months after 
a person has settled their arrears for rent and utilities. The former Minister's 
response argues that the bill provides for procedural fairness because the public 
housing lessor is required to take reasonable action to inform the person of the 
proposal to extend compulsory deductions and to give the person a reasonable 
opportunity to make representations to the lessor about the proposal. The response 
also states that the bill allows a lessor to revoke a request to extend compulsory 
deductions, for example, if the person's circumstances change. The committee, 
however, notes that no corresponding right is provided to the individual subject to 
the deductions. In addition, the person's ability to make representations is restricted 
to the lessor only. 

3.44 The committee notes that this bill lapsed at the end of the 43rd Parliament. 
However, should it be reintroduced in a similar form, the committee considers that 
further safeguards should be included in the bill to ensure that the powers to extend 
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compulsory deductions for a further 12 months are exercised consistently with the 
right to privacy. At minimum, provision should be made to ensure that a review 
process will be undertaken to ensure that the 12 month extension is in fact justified 
in the particular circumstances. 

 










